
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ref. No. 10-82/2010-PCI/31562-33452      Dated 31.10.2011 

 

Regd. 

 

-  To All Institute approved by PCI 

-  u/s 12 of the Pharmacy Act 

-  Conduct of course 

-  All State Pharmacy Councils/Registration Tribunals 

-  Pharmacy Associations 

(IGPA, IHPA, IPC) 

- IPA, FIPO 
 

Sub: Durban Declaration during commonwealth Pharmacist’ Association. 
 

Sir 
 

With reference to the subject cited above, please find enclosed herewith a copy of the 

“Durban Declaration on the Commitment of Pharmacists to Combating Non-

communicable Diseases in the Commonwealth” alongwith the relevant papers. The 

same are self explanatory. In this connection, I am directed to inform that the subject 

cited issue was considered by the 88
th

 Central Council meeting of the PCI held in 

August, 2011 at new Delhi and the decision is as under- 
 

- It was decided to adopt the Durban Declaration on the Commitment of 

Pharmacists to Combating Non-communicable Diseases in the Commonwealth. 
 

- It was further decided to forward a request to all State Pharmacy Councils, 

Pharmacy Colleges and Pharmacy Associations to engage with all stakeholders 

and professional bodies to contribute towards combating non-communicable 

diseases through – 
 

a) surveillance to quantify and track non-communicable diseases and their 

determinants. 

b) promotion of  health across the life course. 

c) the provision of cost-effective and equitable interventions for the 

management of established non-communicable diseases. 

d) ensuring that there is the provision of quality, safe, accessible, affordable, 

essential medicines and the safe disposal and destruction of unwanted 

medicines. 
 

This is for necessary action. 
 

Yours faithfully 

 
 

sd/ 

 (ARCHNA MUDGAL) 

Registrar-cum-Secretary 
 



 

 



 



 



 


